Gillette Soccer Club Executive Board Meeting (During COVID-19)
May 13, 2020 at 7:00pm
Via Zoom Video Conference
Attendance of meeting: Darcy Gillaspy, Brittany Singhas, Linda Horsley, Kristina Roswadoski, Kevin Couch
Meeting was called to order by President Darcy Gillaspy at 7:01pm.
State update: Dan King stated that the state will be lifting the restrictions for Wyoming State Soccer and then
the club would have to create a plan and propose it to the state. The guidelines and protocols will be sent to the
clubs by Monday, May 18th. If we are going to provide refunds, the state will provide guidelines in regards to that
as well.
Summer Tournaments: Any teams planning on going to Rapid City and Billings: One team for sure for Billings,
then another team is waiting to see if they are allowed to go to Billings. Not very many families have demanded
money back for the Spring Season. Brian’s team is looking at going to some tournaments in Denver and Utah
(possibly).
Spring Season: Younger teams that played fall and have insurance through the end of July, do we refund Spring
or continue to charge even though they are playing in a tournament in summer? Consensus is to refund the Spring
money and then the family would have to pay extra amounts for those summer tournaments.
High School players have been contacted that they need to pay tournament fees.
Challenger Camp: We are the host, even though we are not in charge. It will be at Bicentennial on July 15-19.
They have gotten clearance and the Rec Center is okay with them continuing.
3v3: Need to show proof and documentation of how we spent the money and give a report to the Rec Mill Grant
Committee. We can look at hosting it in July, fall or even in winter (indoor). The state of Wyoming Soccer
Association does not regulate 3v3 so we can decide based on our county’s rules, regulations and such.
Brittany will talk to Tom Seamans in regards to TBHS fields and what is their recommendation for field use and
such. Kevin will contact Adam in regards to the health department and to help us make a game plan in regards to
3v3. Brian will hand over the information needed for officials and scheduling and such.
Raffle Ticket Money: It is recommended that we use the raffle money to clear up fees and then if they sold raffle
tickets for the spring season then each player will be given a $50 (or another agreed upon amount) credit to be
used for uniforms.
Uniforms: We already have the sample sizes and currently at Universal Athletics. We can take these to tryouts
so they can select sizes when registering. The club has received $5,000 sponsorship for uniforms.
Tryouts: Tentatively end of June. ~Going to wait to open Fall registration until exact plan on how to refund
Spring season is made.

Fundraising for Fall 2020: We usually start taking care of setting things up within a few weeks.
Fall Tournament:  Still on the books and have not started planning for this quite yet.
Website: The website is operational and just needs beefed up. Kevin will get the “contract” from Kelly to see how
much he wants to charge per month to manage the website.
Open Board Positions: Prioritize the board positions. Most important open position is Equipment
Manager/Uniform Coordinator and then they could help take care of Uniforms. Hopefully we can try to have the
position filled by the end of June.
By-Laws: We need to have a regular board meeting (can be virtually) and vote on the new By-Laws.
Coaching Gear:  Coaching gear funds that were part of the budget, we will continue to look into. This will be for
all board members and coaches. We can get a good deal through Soccer.com. We will see what we can get
pricing wise.
We will hold off on scheduling a board meeting until we hear from the state.
Tuesday May 19th at 7:15pm for another executive board meeting arrangement to create a game plan.

